
Advisory No. 2 for Indian Nationals Planning Travel to Nepal 

 

The Department of Immigration, Government of Nepal has 

issued a new Notice on 28th April, 2021, elaborating upon and 

further clarifying its earlier notice dated 26th April, 2021. An excerpt 

of unofficial English translation applicable to Indian nationals is 

given below for information. 

  

 

 

Government of Nepal 

Ministry of Home 

Department of Immigration 

 

Date: 28 April 2021 

 

In order to contain the new fast-spreading Covid 19 variants, this 

notice has been issued to implement the Cabinet decisions made 

on 26 April and clarify about the Department's notice published on 

the same date. 

 

1.  No nationals other than from the bordering neighbouring 

countries will be allowed to enter Nepal via land route. 

  

2.  All Indian nationals entering Nepal from land route will have to 

present their respective PCR reports clearing them of having 

contracted Covid, and that from samples collected within 72 hours. 

They must also produce a proof of a prior hotel reservation for 10 

days to stay in quarantine. 

 

3. All those entering Nepal via air route should present their 

respective PCR reports clearing them of having contracted Covid, 

and that from samples collected within 72 hours. 

 



4.  Nepali citizens arriving via air route will have to submit a 

negative PCR report and have to mandatorily stay in hotel or home 

quarantine for ten days. 

 

5. All foreign nationals other than those using the airport as transit 

shall be barred from flying to third countries from Nepal. Foreign 

nationals those arrived already in Nepal may be allowed to depart 

via land or air routes. 

( Jhaknath Dhakal) 

Director/Spokesperson 


